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COMMENTS ON IG-IDENTIFIED MANAGEMENT AND PERFORMANCE CHALLENGES

The Commission agrees with the Inspector General on the identified Management and Performance 
Challenge and is committed to continuing efforts to meet the challenge with careful planning, 
attention, and diligence.  The FMC appreciates its Inspector General’s efforts in reviewing the 
agency’s work as well as its compliance with Federal laws and mandates.  The role of the Inspector 
General is important government-wide to ensure accountability to the American public.  A response 
to each challenge is outlined below:

1. Information Technology Security
The Commission is mindful of the increasing frequency and sophistication of cyber threats, and 
appreciates working proactively with the Inspector General and his auditor to strengthen the 
Commission’s security posture.  The cybersecurity incidents mentioned underscore the need for 
the Federal government to be ever more vigilant and properly monitor, manage, and bolster 
security controls over Federal information systems. Protecting against unauthorized access to 
the Commission’s information and communication systems, and guarding against improper use 
of computing resources, will remain a priority.

2. Workplace Satisfaction

The FMC has made measurable progress in addressing the challenge of employee satisfaction 
and engagement in the last several years, however, as mentioned, there remain opportunities for 
improvement.  The agency was recognized as being the 2015 Most Improved Small Agency in 
the Federal government, and will continue to strive toward the goal of being the best.  The 
Chairman and the Senior Executives take this goal seriously and continue to hold regular 
meetings to review progress and implement next steps.  Identified FY 2016 actions were 
completed, and with staff input and discussion, FY 2017 actions are now being identified. All 
actions continue to be communicated via all-hands meetings, inter- and intra-Bureau/Office 
meetings, and at tri-annual meetings between the Chairman and staff.




